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Treverbyn  

Academy Newsletter. 

Armistice Day 2019 
 
As we prepare to observe Remembrance day, we are asking for you to send in 
the names of any family members of children of the school that have died 
during active service.  These names will then feature in our school                 
remembrance service on Armistice day. 



Menabillly Class 
This week the children have been settling back into the 
routines ready for the exciting half term ahead. 
The book we are focusing on over the next couple of weeks is 
the Jolly postman which we have been getting to know.  We 
have also been busy in our post office ! 
 Our delivery of resources arrived following our wonderful 
autumn fair which we are really enjoying so thank you to all 
who came and contributed !!! We have built our castle and 
the fire station is next weeks project! We also have some 
wooden toys, maths building blocks and lots of resources for 
our messy and water play! 
 Lots of children enjoyed hollowing the pumpkins ready to 
make our fairytale village outside which is taking shape! 

  

Porthpean Class 
Year 1 have had a super first week back and have enjoyed 
getting to know Miss Warn.  
In English next week we will be continuing with our work on 

The Three Little Pigs (we hope you have heard the story lots 

of times at home this week!). We will be thinking carefully 

about what the characters are thinking and will be using  

adjectives to describe them. In maths, we will be working on 

number bonds to 10 and will be using the 'part-part-whole' 

method for addition. Alongside this, we are learning about 

sources of light in science and thinking about the symbolism 

of the gifts given to baby Jesus in the Christmas story. We will 

also be starting to learn the songs for our Christmas          

performance 

It was lovely to have the time to sit down and chat with many 
of you during the parent-teacher meetings earlier in the 
week. 

 

Pendower Class 
Welcome back! We hope you all had a lovely week.  
This week we have been learning our number bonds to 10 
and 20 in maths. Next week we will be looking at adding 2 
digit numbers.  
We have started learning a new text all about Dragons. Over 
the next few weeks we will be learning this off by heart so 
please listen to the children at home! 
Next week we will be creating Diwali lamps and learning all 
about Guy Fawkes 

 

Charlestown Class 
Welcome back! I hope you all had a lovely half term. We 
have had a very exciting first week back with parents       
evening, the disco, Halloween and our trip to the museum. 
Thank you everyone who came to see me for parents       
evening, if you didn't manage to make an appointment 
please see me at the door and we can arrange a time to meet 
after school. A huge thank you to Mr Brown, Mrs Sturtridge 
and Mrs Tanner who came to the museum with us on     
Thursday. The children had a lovely day and learnt a lot 
about interpreting artifacts, life in a Roman villa, and of 
course seeing a real-life Egyptian Mummy! 
The adults in the class are looking forward to settling down 
into a normal week next week, we will be writing                

non-chronological reports about the life of Julius Caesar in 
English. In Maths we will be continuing to look at addition 
and estimating. In Topic we will be looking at the changes the 
Romans made to life in Britain. 

 

Whipsiderry Class 

After spotting a butter corn at Lanhydrock we decided to 
have a go at  making our own butter and bread rolls go with 
them. They were absolutely delicious!  This week in Year 4 
we have also been finding out about the Industrial Revolution 
and some of the inventions from the Victorian Era that 
changed the way we live our lives today. We have also been 
working on our dictionary and thesaurus skills.  
We are really looking forward to our new PE sessions with 
the Cornish Pirates which will be happening every Friday 
afternoon. Please can you ensure your child has a PE kit in 
school every day.  

 

Porthcurnow Class 
Year 5 have enjoyed their first week back after the holidays. 

We have been writing a recount of interesting days and 

events during the holidays, thinking carefully about their  

vocabulary, punctuation and using determiners. In maths we 

have been squaring and cubing numbers and revising factors 

and multiples. On Wednesday the class had the opportunity 

to watch Harry Potter and the Philosopher's Stone at Brannel 

School's cinema. It was amazing watching it on the big 

screen. Next week we will be using the story telling approach 

to tell and remember the story of Harry Potter. We will also 

be starting to make lanterns in preparation for the torchlight 

carnival later this month.  

 

Pentewan Class 
This week, Year 6 have made a great start to the half term by 

completing the 2018 SATs papers. These results have         

reflected the progress which has been made across last half 

term and helped to identify gaps in the childrens'                

understanding. If you would like to discuss any of the results, 

please do not hesitate to make an appointment with me. 

Alongside this, the children have been writing 'spooky       

stories' which they read out to the rest of the class on     

Thursday in a very enjoyable session of sharing. In science, 

the children have been learning about how light travels; how 

we see; and the properties of different materials in relation 

to transparent, translucent and opaque. In topic, the children 

have explored the major developments and changes during 

the Industrial Revolution of Great Britain. In addition to all of 

this, Year 6 experienced their first session of Rugby on Friday, 

which was delivered by an instructor from England Rugby. 

Next week, we are looking forward to beginning our work on 

fractions, fiction writing linked to the Titanic and continuing 

our bridge projects  



19th December FOTA School Cinema Trip 

20th December Last day of Autumn Term, school finishes at 1:30pm 

6th January 2020 First day of Spring Term 

14th February  INSET day 

17th-21st February February Half Term 

27th March Last day of Spring Term, school finishes at 1:30pm 

14th April First day of Summer Term 

4th May Bank Holiday—School closed 

25th-29th May May Half Term 

21st July Last day of Summer Term, school finishes at 1:30pm 

Dates for your diary: 

secretary@treverbyn.org.uk TreverbynAcademy @TreverbynAcad 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 School 

98.8% 94.6% 96.9% 97.8% 93.9% 92.2% 92.3% 95.2% 

Attendance 

Message from the School Council 

The deadline for the donations to  the Shoe Box collection is Friday 15th November. 

Empty Crips Packets! 

We are raising money for 2 charities,  The Fire Brigade and Prickles and Paws.  If you can bring in your 

empty crisps packets and drop them into the box in the hall, Miss Lofthouse will take them to these 

charities and they can cash them in for money! 

Children in Need 

On Friday 15th November we will be supporting BBC Children in need. Children can come to school in 

their Pyjamas for a donation of £1 per family to Children in Need. 

 



Trailblazers News  01.11.19          

On Monday 4th November Jenny Edmiston will be at nursery to take              

individual/family photos of your children. If your child is not in on a Monday 

and you would like their photo taken please make an appointment. 

Dragonflies 

Next week we will be learning about Remembrance day. We will be learning a 

new sound of “U,u,u umbrella and concentrating on the number 4, please 

could you encourage your child to bring in four items that are the same? 

Stars of the week this week are Beaux & Lottie well done both of you! 

Rosie bear will be going home with Reuben H we hope Rosie is well behaved 

for you Reuben! 

 We will be reading from a collection of The Large Family by Jill Murphy. If you 

have any of these books, please share them with your children at home. 

Please could you bring in any old buttons you no longer require? Also could you 

bring in the cardboard tubes of kitchen roll so that the children can make    

rockets? 

Damselflies 

This week Benjamin bear is going home with Tilly, we hope Benjamin is well  

behaved for you Tilly! 

All children should come to nursery with named belongings, e.g. coat, closed 

toe shoes, socks, wellies, packed lunch box, drinks bottle, sun hat etc. 

Please can I remind you to bring in nappies, wet wipes and it is always good to 

have plenty of changes of clothes.  

 

Elaine Taylor 

Nursery manager 

 

 


